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March 2016!

Dear fellow GCSANE members:!
!
It appears we’re in the midst of an early golf season here in 
New England, which I’m sure is a welcome happening for all 
of us. Just one year ago today we were sitting beneath 30” of 
snow in many locations. Word on the street is many of us 
have opened their facilities and are finding turf conditions 
very much to their liking. I have a few items to report on and 
then I’ll let you get back to business.!
!
First off, the recent NERTF show in Providence was deemed 
a success by all those who attended. The floor was quite 
busy and most of the vendors I spoke with were pleased with 
the turnout. I’d like to congratulate the NERTF board for their 
efforts in making this event a success. Given last year’s 
weather challenges it was great to see a big rebound in 
2016. !
!
Upcoming events worthy of note are the New England Golf 
Summit which will be held at Blue Hill Country Club on March 
29. A full slate of highly regarded speakers will be presenting 
everything from rules of golf info to turf management items. 
Previous events have been very well attended and this 
year’s event will be no different. Everyone is encouraged to 
attend from club officials to greens staff members. Mark the 
date on your calendar and I hope to see you there.!

Our 2016 golf season will also be kicking off shortly. Jim 
Small and the folks at Old Scotland Links will be hosting this 
year’s Bear Cup on April 26.  Additionally, our joint meeting 
with the RIGCSA will be held at Franklin CC on May 23. I 
can tell you the greens staff at FCC is very excited to be 
hosting this event and we’ll also be unveiling our new state 
of the art practice facility for you all to enjoy.!
!
Seeing the temperatures are expected to reach 70 degrees 
today (duty calls) I’ll end this month’s message right here by 
wishing you all a productive 2016. As always, don’t hesitate 
to reach out if there’s anything we can provide you in terms 
of service or support. �!
!

Best Regards,!
!
Michael D. Luccini CGCS!
GCSANE President!

President’s Message!
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GCSANE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
PRESIDENT     
Michael Luccini, CGCS 
Franklin Country Club 
672 E. Central Street, Franklin, MA 02038 
508-528-6110  Fax: 508-528-1885 
Email: Mluccini@franklincc.com 
 

VICE PRESIDENT    
David W. Johnson 
Wianno Club 
155 West Street, Osterville, MA 02655 
508-428-6981 
Email:  Djohnson.wgc@gmail.com 
 

SECRETARY/TREASURER    
Jeffrey Urquhart 
Milton Hoosic Club 
70 Green Lodge Street, Canton, MA 02021 
781-828-2953  Fax 781-828-3220 
Email: jmartin101@gmail.com 
 

TRUSTEE - Membership 
Kris Armando 
Sassamon Trace Golf Course 
233 South Main Street,  Natick, MA 01760 
508-745-8555 
Email: karmando8@gmail.com 
 
TRUSTEE - Scholarship & Benevolence 
David Stowe, CGCS 
Newton Commonwealth Golf Club 
212 Kenrick Street, Newton, MA 02458                        
617-789-4631                                    
Email: Newtonmaint@aol.com             
 

TRUSTEE - Government Relations 
Peter J. Rappoccio, CGCS 
Concord Country Club 
246 ORNAC, Concord, MA 01742 
978-371-1089  Fax: 978-369-7231 
Email: gcs@concordcc.org 
 

TRUSTEE - Affiliate 
Ed Downing 
New England Specialty Soils 
435 Lancaster Street, Leominster, MA 01453 
978-230-2300 
Email: eddowning@me.com 
 

FINANCE CHAIRMAN 
Donald D’Errico 
Spring Valley Country Club 
25 Tiot Street, Sharon, MA 02067 
508-530-2113   
Email: donny@springvalleycountryclub.com 
 

GOLF CHAIRMAN 
John Ponti 
Nehoiden Golf Club 
106 Central Street, Wellesley, MA 02481 
781-283-3240 
Email: jponti@wellesley.edu 
 

EDUCATION CHAIRMAN    
Brian F. Skinner, CGCS 
Bellevue Golf Club 
320 Porter Street, PO Box 760661 
Melrose, MA 02176 
781-665-3147  Fax 781-665-1019 
Email: brianskinner@bellevuegolfclub.com 
 

NEWSLETTER CHAIRMAN 
Greg Cormier, CGCS 
Nashawtuc Country Club 
1861 Sudbury Road, Concord, MA 01742 
978-369-5704 
Email: gcormier@nashawtuc.com 
 

PAST PRESIDENT    
Mark Gagne 
Walpole Country Club    
233 Baker Street, Walpole, MA 02081 
508-294-5326  Fax: 508-668-9969 
Email: Mgagne@walpolecc.org 
 

ASSOCIATION MANAGER 
Donald E. Hearn, CGCS 
300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766 
774-430-9040   
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org 
 

BUSINESS MANAGER, THE NEWSLETTER 
Julie Heston   Phone: (401) 934-7660  Email: jheston@verizon.net 
 
GCSANE Headquarters 
300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766 
Tel: (774) 430-9040      
Web Site: www.gcsane.org 
 
 

Any opinions expressed in this publication are those of the author and/
or person quoted, and may not represent the position of GCSANE.  
Information contained in this publication may be used freely, in whole or 
in part, without special permission as long as the true context is main-
tained.  We would appreciate a credit line.  

Save the Date: May 16th, 2016 
The 12th Annual Dr. Joseph Troll Turf 

Classic Pinehills Golf Club, Plymouth, MA 
Joseph F Felicetti, CGCS Hosting 

Honoring Paul F. Miller, CGCS 

Pinehills Golf Club was created to rival the country’s most prestigious golf clubs, 
bringing world class, daily fee golf to New England.  Pinehills Golf Club is spectac-
ularly set on over 300 acres of rolling hills punctuated by dramatic, glacially carved 
kettles and kames.   
 
Here, you’ll find two 18-hole championship courses designed by Rees Jones and 
Nicklaus Design and are complemented by a 12,000 square foot state-of-the-art 
clubhouse. 
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Thoughts From Your Association Manager 
At the recently concluded New England Regional Turfgrass 
Conference and Show Troll - Dickinson scholarship awards 
were presented to students from UMass Amherst.  These 
awards were presented to Daniel Anastos, Jeremy Langlois 
and Alan Michael Turner.  Thanks to Trustees Bob Ruszala, 
Carl Teschke and Jason VanBuskirk for taking the time and 
having the interest to continue the awarding of these scholar-
ships to students each year.  It is also nice to meet the stu-
dents who are recipients of the awards.  At this year’s UMass 
Breakfast, Daniel and Jeremy were recognized.  Alan had a 
school commitment and was unable to attend the breakfast.  
President Mike Luccini made the introductions and presented 
the certificates. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
As you may know, Mark Gagne, the Immediate Past Presi-
dent of the GCSA of New England, is now the Massachu-
setts Golf Association’s Director of Member Services.  Mark 
began his new position February 22.  While Mark’s office is 
in the “east wing” and mine is in the “west wing” of Golf 
House we see each other as a matter of routine.  Those who 
know Mark realize the commitment he brings to his new posi-
tion and the dedication he adds to the talented staff of the 
MGA.  All of us wish him well and look forward to working 
with him in his new role. 
 
With the golf season at our door, I want to remind you that 
one of the benefits of your membership is the ability to obtain 
a GHIN card from the Association.  There is no additional 
charge for this.  If you need a GHIN card please let me know 
and I will add you to the system. 
 
 
This is a reminder that Superintendent, Assistant and Associ-
ate Members’ dues should be paid by now.  Virtually all in-
voices were sent by email during January.  For the few who 
have not provided their email address a paper invoice was 
sent by mail.  Some Affiliate Members have received invoic-
es.  Others haven’t because they are included in their com-
pany’s Partner Participation Program (PPP) sponsorship or 
are still pondering if they will be joining this program.  The 
same is true for some Friend of the Association Members.  
The PPP enrollment period ends at the end of this month.  

From left Daniel Anastos, Bob Ruszala, Michael Luccini, 
Jeremy Langlois 

Companies that are not enrolled in the program by March 31 
will receive invoices for their 2016 dues and Affiliate Mem-
bers employed by these companies will also receive invoices 
at that time.  Please contact me if you have any questions 
about your payment status. 
 
 
It was good to see Mike Stachowicz at the Providence 
Show.  Mike is employed by the U.S. Park Service as their 
Chief Agronomist.  Prior to this position he was the superin-
tendent at the Dedham Country and Polo Club in Dedham, 
MA.   He made a very informative presentation about the 
rebuilding and preservation of the lawn on the Mall in Wash-
ington, DC.  Many refer to this area as the nation’s front 
yard.  Mike is early into the beginning of his fourth year in 
this position and has brought a degree of knowledge and 
professionalism to the Park Service as its first Chief Agrono-
mist.  To read more about Mike and his work click this link.  
� 
 
 
By Don Hearn 
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New England Regional Turfgrass Conference and Show 
Comeback Show of the Year? 

Following our Snow Fest of 2015, we had many concerns 
including weather as we prepared for our 19th annual show.  
We have to admit we have had some great luck all around for 
the first 17 years, and just the worst on the 18th.  So, even 
with the odds with us, why be nervous?  Well as you know, 
even our best plans can be spoiled by the weather which we 
don’t have any control over.  We can be prepared to the hilt, 
but things like that are out of our hands.  Our focus the last 
12 months was to prepare what we can control.  Like sched-
ules and speakers.  Then, be as ready as we can for whatev-
er the forecast was to be.  What a relief to approach our 
dates with as great as a forecast as we had! 
 
Were there things that were different in 2016?  I hope that 
you did notice.  The biggest change was that we compressed 
our schedule.  We started with seminars at 1pm on Monday 
and carried them over thru Tuesday morning.  This delayed 
and shortened the USGA program.  Sorry to those who didn’t 
catch that in the program and showed up early Tuesday look-
ing for education to begin at 9am.  Creatures of habit we are!  
This helped to eliminate Sunday overnights and early morn-
ing departures.  We also provided more 2 hour seminars that 
you could mix and match and cover more topics.  This added 
up to the largest crowd we have had for seminars in our his-
tory.  We think this was a good choice and we will continue to 
make Monday and Tuesday better! 
 
Another slight change we made is that we shortened Thurs-
day by starting earlier.  This also felt like a good choice as 
education rooms were well attended and the trade show had 
better feel to it over other Thursdays.  This benefitted the ex-
hibitors with a head start on the road as we closed at 12 
noon.  Many have asked if Thursday is worth the time.  As I 
scanned the show floor many times Thursday I saw many 
exhibitors engaged in conversations with attendees.  We 
have invested in an event over the years with two good over-
nights (Tuesday & Wednesday).  Remember the days when 
we were 4 shows and in 4 states and all the expense and 
time commitment that went with it?  Whatever you’re feeling 
about Thursday, it is the anchor that keeps Wednesday after-
noon and night the peak of the show.   We thank our exhibi-
tors and sponsors for your help and making the best of it you 
can.  We will continue to look at ways to make it even more 
worthwhile to all in the future. 
 
The other focus was on our education program.  Hot topics 
and speakers are sometimes hard to come up with, but with 
input from industry members and with Mary Owen’s leader-
ship we continue to have some of the best education in the 
industry.  This is our greatest priority and our pledge to al-
ways keep education first as we plan for the future.  We 
thank all our speakers for their quality presentations and the 
pertinent information they shared.  We look for input for our 
2016 program too!  If you have recommendations, please let 
us know. 
 

So, looking back at this year’s show, we must thank all our 
exhibitors and attendees for coming back after the disaster 
of 2015.  We are back on our favorite dates in the first week 
in March for the foreseeable future.  As we continue to look 
forward, we appreciate input on what we can do to continue 
to make our show even better.  We had more than 1800 at-
tendees and larger exhibitor space than we have had over 
the last couple of years.  It feels good to be back on our feet 
again and making progress!  We are as large as any region-
al show in the industry.  We fund more than $130,000 in 
turfgrass research annually and show support to more 
schools and programs in the industry than others do.  Our 
attendance has been solid in a stagnant industry, and we 
have not pulled back in fear of the future.  We thank each 
association board for providing good people to represent 
them on our board.  They guide the foundation for all of us.  
They must be doing a few things right, but the biggest thing 
is that we are all doing it together!  Thank you for helping us 
be the Comeback Show of the Year!  � 
 
 
Gary J. Sykes, Executive Director 
New England Regional Turfgrass Foundation, Inc. 
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How to Handle the Check When You Assume the  
Other Person is Paying  

Has it ever happened to you where you weren’t sure who would 
be picking up the tab for a meal?  I’m sure you’ve experienced 
this.  Read on to learn some ways to make what can be a very 
uncomfortable situation turn out to be OK. 
 
But, before you continue, please read this story of what hap-
pened to me a few years ago when dining out with other people:  
We met at a very nice (pricy) restaurant and had a wonderful 
meal a few cocktails and traded stories for awhile.  When the 
check came I reached for it.  I didn’t do so to make me look like 
a big spender.  Rather, I was the one closest to it.  Anyway, I 
looked at it quickly with the intention of suggesting we split the 
cost among couples.  Well, hastily, one of the couples offered to 
pick up the tab.  I choked since I knew what the total was and I 
knew the couple wouldn’t have been so generous if they knew 
what they would be paying.  So, I passed the check along to the 
couple who I knew would be terrified when they looked at what 
they had just offered to pay for.  I remember thinking “how is this 
going to end up?”  As I thought – when they looked at the bill I 
could see the terror in their eyes.  Jeez, what a predicament!  I 
knew the couple was trying to figure a way out of this and I 
knew what was happening.  After enough time had passed, (I 
could see their minds wandering and their credit card taking a 
huge hit) I strongly suggested we split the bill and their response 
was, “Well, if you really want to, it would be OK with us.”  So we 
ended up sharing the bill among all the couples.  
 
How this ends up depends on at least 4 variables: 
x Your confidence that the other party also understands that 

they are paying.   
x Your tolerance for embarrassment or awkwardness. (This is 

likely related to who the other person is and how important 
your future ongoing relationship is.)   

x Your financial tolerance for eating the check if you get stuck 
with it.   

x Your preference for appearing gracious or generous. 
 
At certain end points, a dominant strategy is clear:  
x Re #1, if you are absolutely certain that the other party will 

pick up the check, then you might as well do the fake reach 
kabuki. There is no financial downside, and you get the 
benefit of looking gracious and generous.  

x Re #3, if you have absolutely no tolerance for eating the 
check, then you shouldn't reach for the bill and hope for the 
best. If the other party also doesn't reach for the bill after a 
painful period of time, you can offer to split and see what 
happens.  

x Re #4, if it's absolutely critical to appear gracious, then fake 
the reach and take the risk that you get stuck with the 
check. 

 
Generally speaking, this is an “at the table” call. In general, you 
are trading off uncertainties re: financial cost vs. the appearance 
of social grace.  � 
 
By Don Hearn 
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March Horticulture Tips 
 

 By Jim Diermeier, CGM Horticulturalist, Winged Foot Golf Club 

Spring arrives by mid-March and the frequent sunny days 
provide the opportunity for an increasing range of landscape 
maintenance tasks. It’s time to prepare landscape beds, 
prune winter shrubs, complete major shade tree pruning be-
fore bud break and start a ‘spring cleanup’ of all your land-
scape areas. This is an important time of the year when ‘golf 
pressure’ is at a minimum. Take advantage of it. 
 

General Landscape 
x Remove winter mulches from planting beds  
x Dig beds in preparation for spring planting as soon as 

earth is friable  
x Add compost in four to six inch layers and work into 

planting bed soil  
x Remove protective cover from evergreens  
x Reset frost-heaved plants  
x Apply horticultural oil sprays to dormant trees and shrubs 

before buds open and if there is no danger of night frost 
 

Planting 
x Plant deciduous and evergreen trees and shrubs,   

weather and soil conditions permitting  
x Plant perennials, spring annuals and Roses  
x Divide and transplant summer-blooming perennials  
x Soak bare-root plants before planting 
x Talk with greenhouse growers and garden centers about 

your summer color programs and plant availability. 

Fertilization/Weed Control 
x Fertilize deciduous, broad-leaved and needle-leaved 

evergreen trees and shrubs if not fed in the fall  
x Apply fertilizer to roses as new growth begins  
x Control perennial weeds before planting and carefully 

select flowers species for weed management compati-
bility. Annual weeds may be controlled with mulches, 
pre-emergent herbicides, frequent cultivation and hand 
weeding. Avoid non-selective herbicides after planting. 

 
What and When to Prune 

x The late dormant season is best for most pruning. Prun-
ing in late winter, just before spring growth starts, leaves 
fresh wounds exposed for only a short length of time 
before new growth begins the wound sealing process.   

x Another advantage of dormant pruning is that it's easier 
to make pruning decisions without leaves obscuring 
plant branch structure. Pruning at the proper time can 
avoid certain disease and physiological problems.   

x Prune apple trees, including flowering Crabapples, 
Mountain-ash, Hawthorns and shrub Cotoneasters in 
late winter (February-early April). Spring or summer 
pruning increases chances for infection and spread of 
the bacterial disease fire blight. Autumn or early winter 
pruning is more likely to result in drying and die-back at 
pruning sites.   

continued on page 7 
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x Some trees have free-flowing sap that "bleeds" after late 
winter or early spring pruning. Though this bleeding 
causes little harm, it may still be a source of concern. To 
prevent bleeding, you could prune the following trees 
after their leaves are fully expanded in late spring or early 
summer. Never remove more than ¼ of the live foliage. 
Examples include: All Maples, including box elder, But-
ternut and Walnut, Birch and its relatives, Ironwood and 
Beech   

x Trees and shrubs that bloom early in the growing season 
on last year's growth should be pruned immediately after 
they finish blooming; Azalea, Cherry, Forsythia, Lilac, 
Magnolia, early-blooming Spirea.  

x Shrubs grown primarily for their foliage rather than showy 
flowers should be pruned in spring, before growth be-
gins: Burning Bush, Dogwood, Purple-leaf Sandcherry, 
Smokebush  

x Shrubs that bloom on new growth may be pruned in 
spring before growth begins. Plants with marginally hardy 
stems such as Clematis and shrub Roses should be 
pruned back to live wood. Hardier shrubs such as late 
blooming Spirea’s and smooth (snowball) Hydrangeas 
should be pruned to the first pair of buds above the 
ground. 

 
Spring Plant Selections 

This list is by no means inclusive of all annuals that thrive in 
cool temperatures but it offers a good selection of colorful, 
fragrant, easy-to-grow/maintain spring flowers.  

Calendula (Calendula officinalis)  
California poppy  
(Eschscholzia californica) 
Cerinthe major ‘Purpurascens’ 
Cornflower (Centaurea cyanus) 
Forget-me-not (Myosotis sylvatica) 
Larkspur (Consolida ajacis) 
Lobelia (Lobelia erinus) 
Nasturtium (Tropaeolum majus) 

Pansy  
(Viola X wittrockiana) 
Painted Tongue  
(Salpiglossis sinuata) 
Snapdragon  
(Antirrhinum majus) 
Sweet peas  
(Lathyrus odoratus)  

Horticulture - continued from page 6 
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Late Winter / Early Spring Irrigation Maintenance Checklist 
 

By: Tom Hoffer, Irrigation Service Manager, Northeast Golf & Turf Supply 

Even though it is still winter, irrigation startup is right around 
the corner. Now is as good a time as ever to get some much 
needed maintenance done on your irrigation system. Here 
are a few tips and tricks to get your season off and running: 
 
1. On your irrigation computer: perform a virus scan; delete 

temporary internet files; defrag your C: drive; perform a 
data base backup; check grounding resistance. Plugging 
your computer tower, monitor, interface, and radio sys-
tem into an Uninterruptable Power Supply (UPS) will help 
against lightning strikes and power surges. Try to dedi-
cate your irrigation computer to only running the system, 
check email and browse the internet on a separate com-
puter if possible.   

2. Test communication between your computer and inter-
face, and from your interface to the field. Turning on irri-
gation heads electrically during the winter is good exer-
cise for your solenoids. Try to find a warm day before 
firing up the pump station to do this. If you have true two-
way communication you can also test if satellites are 
communicating and individual heads are working.  

3. Perform satellite maintenance: test communication; clean 
out all cobwebs and mouse nests; check cables and 
wires for mice damage; check grounding resistance. A 
nice mouse deterrent is buying Irish Spring Peppermint 

scented soap and shaving a few pieces into a sandwich 
bag, leave the bag opened in the bottom of the satellites, 
the smell keeps the mice away. A local Superintendent 
has been doing this for years and swears by it.   

4. Align all part-circle heads to their proper arc. They more 
than likely came out of adjustment during winter blowout, 
now is a good time to get them back to where they need 
to be before pump station startup.   

5. Make any necessary repairs to the system that were ob-
served in the fall or during blowout that you didn’t have a 
chance to get to back then.   

6. Do an inventory of your irrigation parts room. Make sure 
you have enough repair fittings/couplings, swing joints, 
heads, Teflon tape, glue/primer, DBRYs, etc. on your 
shelf going into spring startup. Their also may be other 
supplies that you know you’ll need from previous years’ 
experience, don’t wait until the last minute to get these 
necessary supplies. 

 
If you can take care of your irrigation system now and in the 
early spring, your system will hopefully take care of you in 
July and August when you need it most!  � 
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Friend of the Association Profile -  
Hillcrest Turf Services  

I would like to introduce myself and give you a little background about Hillcrest Turf Services. I have worked as a member of 
grounds crews and as an Assistant Superintendent as well as a Superintendent at several Boston area golf clubs and courses. 
In 2007 I started a design--build and maintenance landscaping company called Gorgeous Gardens Landscape Management, 
Inc. From the day I left the golf and sports turf industry I missed several aspects of that segment of the green industry, specifi-
cally the relationships which I had formed over the nearly 20 years I worked on golf courses. It didn’t take long for me to begin 
searching for a way to stay connected to golf and those relationships which were so valuable to me. I remained close with 
many of my friends and former colleagues and even experimented at performing landscaping and ornamental enhancement 
services with a few golf courses and institutions. This turned out to be a more difficult avenue which to remain connected to my 
friends and colleagues than I had anticipated. I began interviewing my friends and respected industry leaders about ideas for 
which I could steer my company toward the golf business. Through these conversations was borne Hillcrest Turf Services in 
2012.  
 
As a former golf course Superintendent and Grounds manager working in the turf management industry for the past 25 plus 
years, I feel that I understand how challenging and important a job you hold. You have a passion for grooming fine turf and 
providing superb playing conditions – I share that passion.  I understand the difficult problems you may encounter and that they 
sometimes require specialized solutions, sometimes with unique cultural equipment. That is why I founded Hillcrest Turf Ser-
vices. It is this passion for the turf industry that drove me to search for and invest in equipment that provides cultural solutions 
to some of these obstacles.  
 
When unique and innovative solutions are required, let us use our stable of equipment to help you achieve that solution.  We 
will perform the work in a short amount of time with a clean finish.  In using our self-sufficient services, you will enjoy greater 
efficiency out of your own crew, maximizing the efficiency of your operation. 
 
Thatch management, tree root encroachment, black layer and thin turf are just some of these challenges for which Hillcrest 
Turf Services has the solution. There are many turf related issues which are not addressed with conventional core or solid tine 
aeration, but require specialized approaches and innovative services.  Hillcrest can help with these turf challenges through the 
use of specialized equipment and services: the Rotadairon Turf Surgeon; the Imants Rootpruner; the Weidenman  SUPER 
600; Air2G2 air injection; the Rotadairon ED 130 slice-seeder; and the Blec Multi-seeder. 
 
The Turf Surgeon is a thatch management tool which can cover an average sized golf green or tee in 20-30 minutes while col-
lecting the debris in the process. It collects the debris with an integrated brush and collection hopper. The debris can then be 
deposited however the client desires. The Imants Root-pruner can sever tree roots up to 4--6 inches in diameter with 2 parallel 
cutting blades. This leaves the roots in the ground while severed in 2 locations making it difficult for them to grow back. This 
machine also leaves little disruption behind as it does not remove any debris from the ground leaving behind only 2 small inci-
sions. The Wiedenmann SUPER 600 has many uses. With its collection system, it can cleanly mow native grass areas, sweep 
aeration plugs, verti-cut large areas of turf while collecting the debris in its 6-yard hopper. The Air2G2 air injection machine is a 
unique soil aeration approach offering little to no surface disruption while injecting air to a prescribed depth of up to 12 inches. 
The Air2G2 is powered by an integrated compressor which injects air at an adjustable pressure. This fractures the soil beneath 
the surface thus creating pore space for water, nutrients and, most importantly, air to reach the rootzone.  
 
I am constantly evaluating types of equipment which may benefit the fine turf industry. I have invested in these types of ma-
chines in order to provide solutions to unique or systemic turf challenges. Please feel free to reach out and ask me about any 
of my equipment or to request a demonstration.  
 
Thank you to all of my friends and colleagues for your continued support! 
 
Mike Parks 
President, 
Hillcrest Turf Services 
617-852-0479 
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DIVOT DRIFT... announcements ... educational seminars ... job opportunities
 ...tournament results...and miscellaneous items of interest to the membership.!

!""#$"%&'&"()*

Congratulations to these gentlemen on their new !
positions:!
!
Greg Pinto, Superintendent at North Hill Country Club, 
Duxbury, MA; Kevin Corvino, Superintendent at     
Unicorn Golf Course, Stoneham, MA; Dave Sullivan, 
Superintendent at Townsend Ridge Country Club, 
Townsend, MA; Kevin Banks, Superintendent at the 
Vineyard Club, Martha’s Vineyard, MA.!
!
!
Our condolences are extended to Dianne Sibley and 
family on the passing of Roy Sibley on March 9, 2016. 
He was a long time member of the Association and a 
friend to many. !He retired from the Charles C. Hart 
Seed Co. where he was a!long time sales representa-
tive. !
!
!
As in the past, The Newsletter continues to invite Affili-
ate members to submit a press release about new per-
sonnel, new products or a company bio. We will print 
each and every release free of charge. This is a great 
way to advertise for free. !Who said nothing in this 
world is free? !Free advertising to better your !
company, wow what an offer. !!

! GCSANE Offers Website Banner advertising at !
! ! ! ! !   !www.gcsane.org !
!

! The price is $500 for one year which will be re"occurring !
! annually from your first billing unless otherwise specified.!

!

! For more information, please contact Kris Armando ! ! !
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! at 508"745"8555 or karmando8@gmail.com!
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Agresource, Inc. 
100 Main St., Amesbury, MA 01913 
Quality Compost, Soil & Mulch.  
Dave Harding  office: (978) 388-5110 cell: (978) 904-1203 
www.agresourceinc.com  
 
Allen’s Seed  
693 S. County Trail, Exeter, RI 02822 
Specializing in quality seed, fertilizer, chemicals, and related golf 
course maintenance supplies. 
1-800-527-3898   info@allenseed.com 
www.allensseed.com 
 
Atlantic Golf and Turf 
9 Industrial Boulevard, Turners Falls, MA 01376 
Specializing in agronomy through the distribution of fertilizer, seed 
and chemicals throughout New England.   
Chris Cowan (413) 530-5040,  Scott Mackintosh CPAg  
(774) 551-6083, Michelle Maltais (401) 835-0287 
 
A-OK Turf Equipment Inc. 
1357 Main St., Coventry, RI 02816-8435 
Lastec, Tycrop, Blec, Wiedenmann, Therrien, Graden, Sweep 
& Fill, Baroness, and used equipment.     
Mike Cornicelli (401) 826-2584 
 
Asphalt Services, Inc 
210 New Boston Street, Woburn, MA 01801 
(781) 938-6800 
www.pavewithasi.com 
Providing asphalt paving for golf car paths, walkways and parking 
lots.  We also specialize in drainage, seal coating, crack sealing 
and line painting. 
 
Barenbrug USA 
Great in Grass     
10549 Hammond Hill Road, East Otto, NY 14729 
Bruce Chapman, Territory Manager  (401) 578-2300 
 
BASF Turf & Ornamental 
PO Box 111, West Dennis, MA 02670 
“We don’t make the turf.  We make it better.”   
Pete Jacobson (919) 530-9062  peter.jacobson@basf.com 
 
BACKED by BAYER  
Building on an already solid foundation of proven products to help 
you succeed. Brian Giblin (508) 439-9809 brian.giblin@bayer.com 
John Bresnahan (413) 374-4102  john.bresnahan@bayer.com 
www.backedbybayer.com  
 
Beals and Thomas, Inc. 
144 Turnpike Road, Southborough, MA  01772 and 
32 Court Street, Plymouth, MA  02360 
Civil Engineers - Landscape Architects - Land Surveyors - Planners 
- Environmental Specialists  Contact:  Sarah Stearns,  
508-366-0560, sstearns@bealsandthomas.com 
Beals and Thomas specializes in golf course site design services 
including irrigation pond analysis and design, drainage and utility 
improvements, permitting, hydrogeologic evaluations, construction 
administration, boundary and topographic surveys, master planning 
and project design. 
 
The Cardinals, Inc. 
166 River Rd., PO Box 520, Unionville, CT 06085 
Golf course and landscape supplies.   
John Callahan (860) 916-3947, Dennis Friel  (617) 755-6558 

Cavicchio Greenhouses, Inc. 
110 Codjer Lane, Sudbury, MA 01776 
Annuals, perennials, garden mums, ground covers, loam, & mulch.     
Darren Young  (978) 443-7177 
 
Charles C. Hart Seed Co., Inc. 
304 Main St., Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Authorized distributor for Bayer, Syngenta, Grigg Brothers foliar 
fertilizers, and Aquatrols.  Specializing in custom seed blends. 
Robin Hayes (508) 237-2642  Dick Gurski (413) 531-2906   
Chris Bengtson (401) 474-4110  
 
Country Club Enterprises 
PO Box 670, 29 Tobey Rd., W.Wareham, MA 02676 
Club Car golf cars, Carryall utility vehicles. 
Dave Farina, Keith Tortorella, Mike Turner  (800) 662-2585 
 
Crop Protection Services  
Suppliers of Chemicals, Fertilizer, and Grass Seed 
(978) 685-3300 
www.cpsagu.com 
 
DAF Services, Inc. 
20 Lawnacre Rd., Windsor Locks, CT 06096 
Custom pumping solutions.  Custom pump controls.  Complete 
pump service.  Serving all of New England.   
Dick Young (860) 623-5207 
 
Dependable Petroleum Service 
One Roberts Road, Plymouth, MA  02360 
UST / AST facility maintenance, installation and compliance testing. 
Bruce Garrett / Francis Turner 508-747-6238 
bgarrett@dependablecompany.com  
www.dependablecompany.com 
 
DGM Systems 
153A Foster Center Road, Foster, RI 02825 
Golf and Sports Turf Specialty Products and Services 
Visit www.dgmsystems.com  
Office (401) 647-0550 
Manny Mihailides (401) 524-8999   
David Mihailides (401) 742-1177 
 
ezLocator 
115 Lordvale Boulevard, North Grafton, MA  01536 
A New Course Everyday! 
Steve Boucini, Representative  508-561-4079 
sboucini@gmail.com  www.ezlocator.com 
 
Five Star Golf Cars & Utility Vehicles 
724 MacArthur Boulevard, Pocasset, MA 02559 
E-Z GO Golf Cars, Cushman Utility Vehicles 
Doug Hopper (401) 787-0514 
Tim Russell (603) 557-3463  
 
G. Fialkosky Lawn Sprinklers 
PO Box 600645., Newton, MA 02460 
Irrigation services to golf courses throughout New England.   
Gary Fialkosky  (617) 293-8632 
www.garyfialkoskylawnsprinklers.com 
 
Harrell’s LLC 
19 Technology Drive, Auburn, MA 01501 
Turf & Ornamental supplies. Chuck Bramhall (508) 400-0600,  
Jim Cohen (978) 337-0222, Mike Kroian (401) 265-5353,  
Mike Nagle (508) 380-1668 
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Hartney Greymont 
433 Chestnut Street, Needham, MA 02492  www.hartney.com 
Hartney Greymont is a company that specializes in tree care, land-
scape services, strategic woodland management and plant 
healthcare.   
 
Helena Chemical Company 
101 Elm Street, Hatfield, MA 01038  www.helenachemical.com 
National distributors of all your turf chemicals and fertilizers.   
Extensive line of Helena Branded wetting agents, foliars,  
micronutrients and adjuvants.   
Louis Bettencourt, CGCS (978) 580-8166 
Chris Leonard (339) 793-3705 
 
Highland Financial Group 
40 William Street, Suite 200, Wellesley, MA 02481 
Provides insurance, financial planning and services. 
Donna Walsh (781) 890-2958  donna.walsh@axa-advisors.com 
www.hfngrp.com 
 
Hillcrest Turf Services 
P.O. Box 767, Medfield, MA 02052 
Mike Parks  (617) 852-0479 
Providing specialty cultural services to golf courses and sports turf. 
 
International Golf Construction Co. 
5 Purcell Rd., Arlington, MA 02474 
Golf course construction.  Antonios Paganis  (781) 648-2351;  
(508) 428-3022 
 
Irrigation Management & Services 
21 Lakeview Ave., Natick, MA 01760 
Irrigation consultation, design, and system evaluation.  
Bob Healey, ASIC, CID  (508) 653-0625 
 
Ken Jones Tire, Inc. 
71-73 Chandler St., Worcester, MA 01613 
Distributor of tires for lawn & garden, trucks, cars, industrial equip-
ment, and golf cars.  Gerry Jones  (508) 755-5255 
 
LaCorte Equipment 
LaCorte Equipment is your premier John Deere Golf Distributor in 
the Northeast.   
John Winskowicz (978) 471-8351 
Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293 
Dan Paradise (978) 853-2916 
Eric Berg (516) 473-3321  
Call or visit our website at www.lacorteequipment.com 
 
Larchmont Engineering & Irrigation 
11 Larchmont Lane, Lexington, MA 02420 
Offering a full range of inventory for irrigation drainage, pumps, 
fountains and landscape lighting products and services for all of 
your residential and commercial needs.   
(781) 862-2550   Susan Tropeano, 
Tim Fitzgerald tim@larchmont-eng.com 
  
Lazaro’s Golf Course Supplies & Accessories  
dba Hammond Paint and Chemical Co., Inc. 
738 Main St., Suite 223, Waltham, MA 02154 
Complete line for all your of golf course supplies. Par Aide,     
Standard, Eagle One, turf and ornamentals, aquatics, turf marking 
paint, safety items, adjuvants  Joe Lazaro - cell: (617) 285-8670;  
Fax: (781) 647-0787  Email: jlazaro698@aol.com 
www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com 
 
 

Maher Services 
71 Concord Street, N. Reading, MA 01864  
Well drilling, pump service and well maintenance  
Peter Maher   cell: (781) 953-8167 or  (978) 664-WELL (9355)   
Fax (978) 664-9356  www.maherserv.com 
 
Maltby & Company   
30 Old Page Street, P.O. Box 364, Stoughton, MA 02072  
Provides expert tree pruning, tree removal and tree planting ser-
vices. Our two other divisions include Natural Tree & Lawn Care, 
which treats for  winter moth caterpillars, ticks and mosquitoes etc. 
Forest Floor recycling manufactures color enhanced mulch and 
natural composted leaf mulch.  For more information or to speak 
with one of our arborists please call Bill Maltby at (781) 344-3900 
 
MAS Golf Course Construction LLC 
60 Hope Ave., Ste. 107, Waltham, MA 02453 
Fulfilling all your renovation and construction needs.  
www.masgolfconstruction.com  Matthew Staffieri (508) 243-2443 
 
Mayer Tree Service 
9 Scots Way, Essex, MA  01929 
Providing a full range of tree service including plant health care, 
stump grinding, and compost tea.  We can also provide loam, 
mulch, and mobil debris grinding.  Jeff Thomas  (978) 500-4921 
 
McNulty Construction Corp. 
P. O. Box 3218, Framingham, MA 01705 
Asphalt paving of cart paths, walkways, parking areas; imprinted 
asphalt.   John McNulty  (508) 879-8875 
 
MTE, Inc.  – Turf Equipment Solutions 
118 Lumber Lane, Tewksbury, MA 01864 
New England’s source for equipment sales, service and parts. New 
and pre-owned mowers, tractors, attachments and much more 
from: Jacobsen, Turfco, Smithco, Ventrac, Redexim, Neary     
Grinders, Ryan, Buffalo Turbine, Mahindra, Husqvarna, Gravely, 
Standard, Par-Aide and others. Office: (978) 654-4240.  
Mark Casey: (617) 990-2427. Matt Lapinski: (978) 551-0093 
 
Mungeam Cornish Golf Design, Inc. 
195 SW Main Street, Douglas, MA  01516 
Golf course architects 
Office:  (508) 476-5630 
Cell:  (508) 873-0103 
Email:  info@mcgolfdesign.com 
Contact: Mark A. Mungeam, ASGCA 
www.mcgolfdesign.com 
 
New England Specialty Soils 
435 Lancaster, Street, Leominster, MA 01453 
1mm. Top Dressing Sand, High Density Bunker Sand, Rootzone 
Mixes, Tee Blends, Divot Mixes, Bridging Stone, Cart Path Mix, 
Infield Mixes, Inorganic Amendments, SLOPE LOCK Soil. 
Ed Downing  (978) 230-2300  Bob Doran (978) 230-2244  
www.nesoils.com 
 
New England Turf 
P.O. Box 777, West Kingston, RI 02892 
Phone: (800) 451-2900 or  Ernie Ketchum (508) 364-4428;  
Mike Brown (508) 272-1827  www.newenglandturf.com 
 
NMP Golf Construction Corp. 
25 Bishop Ave., Ste. A-2, Williston, VT 05495 
Golf course construction.   Mario Poirier  (888) 707-0787 
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Northeast Golf & Turf Supply  
6 Dearborn Road, Peabody, MA 01960 
Complete line of Golf Course, Landscape & Lawn Care  
Construction and Maintenance Supplies 
Tom Rowell (978) 317-0673; Bill Stinson (413) 668-7943;  
Jeff Brown (508) 868-8495; Dan Ricker (978) 317-7320 
 
North Shore Hydroseeding 
20 Wenham St., Danvers, MA 01923 
Hydroseeding and erosion control services. 
Brian King  (978) 762-8737  www.nshydro.com 
 
On-Course Golf Inc., Design/Build 
16 Maple Street, Acton, MA 01720 
We serve all your remodeling and renovation needs. You can trust 
your project with us!   We make you look good!   
Sean Hanley (978) 337-6661  www.on-coursegolf.com  
 
Putnam Pipe Corp. 
Hopkinton and Taunton 
Underground water, sewer, & drain pipe and fittings-Erosion and 
sediment control material. Free delivery and 24-hour service.   
David Putnam  toll free (855)-GETPIPE 
 
Read Custom Soils 
5 Pond Park Road, Suite 1, Hingham, MA 02043 
Custom soil blending, top dressing sands, Root zone blends,  
“early green” black sand, divot & cart path mixes.   
Terry Driscoll, Garrett Whitney  (888) 475-5526 
 
Saturated Solutions 
18 Evergreen Road, Northford, CT 06472 
Greg Moore (203) 980-1301 
Saturated Solutions is the sole distributor of the Air2G2 Machine for 
sales and contracted services.  Replenish your soils with oxygen 
when it needs it most in any conditions with no disruption. 
saturatedsolutionsllc.com 
 
Select Source 
3208 Peach Street, Erie, PA 16508 
National, full line distributor of turf, ornamental and specialty  
products.   Exclusive distributor of Prime Source branded pesticides 
and specialty products.   
Mike Blatt, Northeast Territory Manager (814) 440-7658 
 
SiteOne Landscape Supply, LLC 
300 Colonial Parkway, Suite 600, Roswell, GA 30076 
Offering our customers the most complete  
line of products, service and expertise in the  
industry.   Ron Tumiski  (800) 321-5325 x6219 
 
Slater Farms (Holliston Sand Products) 
P. O. Box 1168, Tifft Rd., Slatersville, RI 02876 
USGA recommended topdressing, root-zone mixes, compost, pea 
stone, angular & traditional bunker sand.   
Bob Chalifour, CGCS (Ret.)  (401) 766-5010  Cell: (860) 908-7414 
 
Sodco Inc. 
PO Box 2, Slocum, Rl 02877 
1-800-341-6900  
Black Beauty, Tall Fescue, Green & Fairway Height Bent,  
Short Cut Black Beauty, Short Cut Blue, 90-10 Fine Fescue   
Installation options available 
Contact: Pat Hogan, Alicia Pearson  

SOLitude Lake Management 
Since 1998, SOLitude Lake Management has been committed to 
providing full service lake, pond and fisheries management services 
that improve water quality, preserve natural resources, and reduce 
our environmental footprint. Services, consulting, and aquatic prod-
ucts are available nationwide. www.solitudelakemanagement.com. 
Tracy Fleming  888-480-5253 
 
Southwest Putting Greens of Boston 
P.O. Box 827, Westford, MA 01886 
Synthetic turf, tee lines, practice greens, outdoor and indoor  
practice facilities.  Douglas Preston  (978) 250-5996 
 
Sportscapes Unlimited LLC 
PO Box 1686, Duxbury, MA  02332 
Specializing in fairway aeration and cleanup, deep tine aeration, 
Air2G2 aeration and full seeding services.   
Mike Lucier 617-913-8958 mijke@sportscapesunlimited.com 
sportscapesunlimited.com 
 
Stumps Are Us Inc. 
Manchester, NH  
Professional stump chipping service.   
Brendan McQuade  (603) 625-4165 
 
Syngenta Professional Products 
111 Craigemore Circle, Avon, CT 06001 
Melissa Hyner Gugliotti (860) 221-5712 
 
Tartan Farms, LLC 
P.O. Box 983, West Kingston, RI  02892 
Dave Wallace 
(401) 641-0306 
 
Tom Irwin Inc. 
11 A St., Burlington, MA 01803 
Turf management products.  Paul Skafas, Rob Larson,   
Chris Petersen, Greg Misodoulakis, Fred Murray  (800) 582-5959 
 
Tree Tech, Inc. 
6 Springbrook Rd., Foxboro, MA 02035 
Foxboro, Wellesley, Fall River   Andy Felix (508) 543-5644 
Full service tree service specializing in zero impact tree removal, 
stump grinding, tree pruning and tree risk assessments by our team 
of Certified Arborists. 
 
Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc. 
P. O. Box 167, Wood River Junction, Rl 02894 
Joe Farina (774) 260-0093  
 
Turf Products 
157 Moody Rd., Enfield, CT 06082 
Toro Equipment & Irrigation - Serving the industry since 1970 
800-243-4355   www.turfproductscorp.com 
Bill Conley, Dave Dynowski,  
Nat Binns (332) 351-5189, Tim Berge (860) 490-2787,  
Andy Melone (508) 561-0364 
 
Valley Green 
14 Copper Beech Drive,  Kingston, MA 02364 
 Phone: (413) 533-0726  Fax: (413) 533-0792   
 "Wholesale distributor of turf products" 
Doug Dondero (508) 944-3262, Jon Targett (978) 855-0932, 
Joe Trosky (860) 508-9875 
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Winding Brook Turf Farm 
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Scott Wheeler, Sam Morgan  (800) 243-0232 
 
WinField 
29 Gilmore Drive - Unit C, Sutton, MA 01590 
Using industry-leading insights to provide you with the products that 
help you win.  
Jim Favreau  (978) 815-9810  
 
Winterberry Irrigation 
2070 West Street, Southington, CT 06489 
Irrigation and Pump Installation and Service 
Visit www.winterberryirrigation.com 
Matt Faherty 860-681-8982  mfaherty@winterberrygarden.com 
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Golf Course Superintendents Association of New England!
!

The Newsletter  " Rate Schedule!

THE NEWSLETTER DISPLAY ADVERTISING ORDER FORM!
!
Company Name: ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !  Phone # !! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Address: ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Contact Name: !! ! ! !  ! !   !              Email  ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Issues (List month and total number): ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Amount of Check: !! !    ! !    (Made payable to “GCSANE”)!
!
!
! !                                     !          ! !         ! !    4 Times          ! 6 Times            8 Times            Annual !!
! ! ! ! !           ! !    ! ! ! Monthly              Per Yr.            Per Yr.              Per Yr.               Rate!
Member Rates:! ! !             ! ! ! Rate     !        (Save 5%)       (Save 10%)       (Save 10%)     (Save 15%)!
!
�1/4 page (vertical; 3.75" wide x  5" deep) !! �$  90.00    �$ 342.00     �$ 486.00    �$ 648.00     �$ 918.00!

�1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5" wide x  5" deep)! �$150.00    �$ 570.00     �$ 810.00    �$1080.00    �$1530.00!

�Full Page (vertical; 7.5" wide x 10" deep) !! �$200.00    �$ 760.00     �$1080.00   �$1440.00    �$2040.00!
!
!
Non"Member Rates:  *All payments must be received in full before the ad appears in The Newsletter.!
!
�1/4 page (vertical; 3.75" wide x 5" deep) ! ! �$120.00    �$456.00       �$648.00      �$ 864.00       �$1224.00!

�1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5" wide x  5" deep)! �$180.00    �$684.00       �$972.00      �$1296.00      �$1836.00!

�Full Page (vertical; 7.5" wide x 10" deep) !! �$240.00    �$912.00       �$1296.00    �$1728.00      �$2448.00!
!
! !

!
*DEADLINE for ads:  The first of the month for that month’s issue.!

!

Ad Preparation Specifications:!
!

File Specifications for Ads Supplied in Digital Format: Ads may be sent either by email or by !
mailing a CD to the address below.  Formats preferred are .GIF; .JPG and .PDF.   Ads can also be 
accepted in Microsoft Word or Microsoft Publisher files.  Full color is available with all ads.!
!

Advertising Design Services: Design services are available by request and consultation and will 
be billed separately.!

!

Send all Newsletter ads to:!
Julie Heston!

36 Elisha Mathewson Road, N. Scituate, RI 02857!
Phone:  401"934"7660  /  Fax:  401"934"9901!

jheston@verizon.net!




